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January 10, 2023 
 
           
 
Board of Supervisors 
Kern County Administrative Center 
1115 Truxtun Avenue 
Bakersfield, CA  93301 
 

PROPOSED AMENDMENT NO. 1 TO THE MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING 
BETWEEN THE COUNTY OF KERN AND THE KERN COUNTY DETENTION OFFICERS’ 

ASSOCIATION PROVIDING AN EQUITY SALARY ADJUSTMENT TO ALL COVERED 
EMPLOYEES, RESTRUCTURING THE TERMS OF THE RECRUITMENT AND 

RETENTION BONUS, AND ELIMINATING THE FITNESS INCENTIVE PROGRAM, 
EFFECTIVE JANUARY 14, 2023 

Fiscal Impact: $7.4 million annually General Fund; Not Budgeted; Discretionary 
 
The Human Resources Division requests your Board’s approval of Amendment No. 1 to the Memorandum 
of Understanding (“MOU”) between the County of Kern and the Kern County Detention Officers’ 
Association (“KCDOA”).  
 
On November 9, 2021, your Board approved a new MOU with KCDOA that expires June 30, 2024. The 
County and the Kern County Sheriff’s Office continue to experience significant difficulty in recruiting 
and retaining personnel in the Detentions Bureau. The department currently has 78 funded vacancies, 
which amounts to a 32.5% vacancy rate. Current Detentions personnel continue to work significant 
amounts of mandatory overtime to maintain mandated staffing of the facilities due to the high vacancy 
rate. The department continues to staff its downtown jail with Deputy Sheriff personnel due to the high 
volume of vacant positions in the KCDOA. The department and the County’s primary objective is to fill 
these vacancies as quickly as possible to allow as many sworn deputies to move out of the facility and 
into patrol assignments, thereby providing additional public safety services to the residents of the 
unincorporated areas of the County. Fixing the recruitment and retention challenges of the positions 
represented by KCDOA is critical to achieving this objective. 
 
The proposed Amendment No. 1 to the MOU provides all covered employees with an approximate 22% 
salary adjustment. Since the last contract was approved in November 2021, the Detentions Deputy 
classification has fallen significant below the market average salary for our counties of comparison. The 
proposed market equity adjustment will bring us to the most competitive position will rectify that disparity. 
 
In addition, the amendment restructures the existing recruitment and retention bonus of $15,000 to further 
incentivize potential job seekers to enter this career field and begin a career in law enforcement with the 
Kern County Sheriff’s Office. This amendment allows for the full amount of the bonus to be paid after a 
new employee begin service as a Detentions Deputy. In return, new employees are expected to serve a 
five-year term with the department or as a sworn peace officer with the County.   
 










